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Top DEP Stories 
 
Altoona Mirror: DEP warns against flushing wipes 
https://www.altoonamirror.com/news/local-news/2020/05/dep-warns-against-flushing-wipes/ 
 
WITF: Report finds poultry farming sends more pollution to Chesapeake Bay than previously thought 
https://stateimpact.npr.org/pennsylvania/2020/05/01/report-finds-poultry-farming-sends-more-
pollution-to-chesapeake-bay-than-previously-thought/ 
 
Scranton Times: DEP moves into final phase of reviews for landfill expansion 
https://www.thetimes-tribune.com/news/dep-moves-into-final-phase-of-reviews-for-landfill-expansion-
1.2623495 
 
Air 
 
Pittsburgh Business Times; U.S. Steel sees large net loss, idles blast furnace at Mon Valley Works 
https://www.bizjournals.com/pittsburgh/news/2020/04/30/u-s-steel-sees-large-net-loss-many-layoffs-
in-q1.html 
 
Tribune-Review: U.S. Steel expects to lay off 2,700 workers 
https://triblive.com/local/pittsburgh-allegheny/u-s-steel-posts-391-million-in-losses-during-1st-quarter/ 
 
Environmental Health News: Pittsburgh region is a hotspot for air pollution and COVID-19 deaths: 
Report 
https://www.ehn.org/pittsburgh-covid-air-pollution-2645888047.html  
 
WPXI: U.S. Steel sees large net loss, idles blast furnace at Mon Valley Works 
https://www.wpxi.com/news/business/us-steel-sees-large-net-loss-idles-blast-furnace-mon-valley-
works/AWRSJTYOLZFJVETUGKDYL7XTXI/ 
 
WTAE: US Steel confirms layoffs; blast furnace at Mon Valley Works temporarily idled 
https://www.wtae.com/article/us-steel-confirms-layoffs-mon-valley-works-blast-furnace-temporary-
idled/32340141 
 
KDKA: Coronavirus In Pittsburgh: U.S. Steel Laying Off Employees, Reducing Operations 
https://pittsburgh.cbslocal.com/2020/04/30/u-s-steel-lays-off-employees-reducing-operations/ 
 
Climate Change 
 
WITF: Greenhouse gas emissions predicted to fall nearly 8% — largest decrease ever 
https://www.witf.org/2020/04/30/greenhouse-gas-emissions-predicted-to-fall-nearly-8-largest-
decrease-ever/ 
 
New York Times: A Satellite Lets Scientists See Antarctica’s Melting Like Never Before 
https://www.nytimes.com/interactive/2020/04/30/climate/antarctica-ice-climate-
change.html?referringSource=articleShare 



 
Audubon: Climate Change Is Pushing Bird Boundaries, Community Scientists Confirm 
https://www.audubon.org/news/climate-change-pushing-bird-boundaries-community-scientists-
confirm   
 
Washington Post: Coronavirus is driving down global carbon dioxide emissions to levels last seen 10 
years ago, agency says 
https://www.washingtonpost.com/climate-environment/2020/04/30/coronavirus-is-driving-down-
global-carbon-dioxide-emissions-levels-last-seen-10-years-ago-agency-says/  
 
BBC: Coronavirus recovery plan 'must tackle climate change' 
https://www.bbc.com/news/science-environment-52418624 
 
Conservation & Recreation 
 
Butler Eagle: Moraine marina likely will reopen on May 8 
http://www.butlereagle.com/apps/pbcs.dll/article?AID=/20200501/NEWS01/705019983 
  
exploreClarion: Cook Forest Gearing Up for Reopening 
www.exploreclarion.com/2020/04/30/cook-forest-gearing-up-for-reopening/ 
 
Beaver County Times: Outdoors: May turkey season begins Saturday 
https://www.timesonline.com/sports/20200501/outdoors-may-turkey-season-begins-saturday  
 
Post-Gazette: How a park bloomed Downtown 
https://www.post-gazette.com/ae/art-architecture/2020/04/30/A-park-blooms-in-Pittsburgh-Firstside-
Park-a-Downtown/stories/202004200068 
 
Tribune-Review: Westmoreland County Bureau of Parks & Recreation cancels all events through June 
https://triblive.com/local/westmoreland/westmoreland-county-bureau-of-parks-recreation-cancels-all-
events-through-june/ 
 
Tribune-Review: Pa. Game Commission boss says hunting in state is ‘as safe as it’s ever been’ 
https://triblive.com/sports/pa-game-commission-boss-says-hunting-in-state-is-as-safe-as-its-ever-been/ 
 
WPXI: Outdoor businesses set to reopen Friday 
https://www.wpxi.com/news/top-stories/golf-courses-marinas-private-campgrounds-allowed-reopen-
starting-friday/WKDTOCNBVRBFFAHOESFRM36C2E/ 
 
Energy 
 
Washington Examiner: Daily on Energy: Fossil fuels take the biggest hit in the pandemic 
https://www.washingtonexaminer.com/policy/energy/daily-on-energy-fossil-fuels-take-the-biggest-hit-
in-the-pandemic  
 
Pittsburgh Business Times; Pittsburgh private equity firm to build micro-power grids, urban farms in 
Memphis and beyond 
https://www.bizjournals.com/pittsburgh/c/pittsburgh-private-equity-firm-to-build-micro.html 



 
Observer-Reporter: Industry lobbyist talks energy sector for local Chamber 
https://observer-reporter.com/news/localnews/industry-lobbyist-talks-energy-sector-for-local-
chamber/article 16f96b9c-8adf-11ea-a822-1795fcc51831.html  
 
Tribune-Review: West Penn Power equipment problem knocks out power to Alle-Kiski Valley customers, 
power now back on 
https://triblive.com/local/valley-news-dispatch/west-penn-power-equipment-problem-knocks-out-
power-to-alle-kiski-valley-customers/ 
 
Mining 
 
Post-Gazette: Consol wants a competitor liquidated, angering the miner’s union 
https://www.post-gazette.com/business/powersource/2020/04/30/Consol-Energy-Murray-Energy-
UMW-coal-company-liquidation-operations-debt-COVID/stories/202004300187  
 
Observer-Reporter: Union fights Consol's challenge to Murray bankruptcy filing 
https://observer-reporter.com/business/marcellusshale/union-fights-consols-challenge-to-murray-
bankruptcy-filing/article e0bc883a-8b0a-11ea-906a-5398cf529ee5.html 
 
Gant News: The coal industry was already struggling; now it’s getting hammered by coronavirus 
https://gantdaily.com/2020/04/27/the-coal-industry-was-already-struggling-now-its-getting-hammered-
by-coronavirus/ 
 
Oil and Gas  
 
Meadville Tribune: National Fuel lowers gas prices 
https://www.meadvilletribune.com/news/national-fuel-lowers-gas-prices/article 3f1df9ce-8b31-11ea-
a53b-53d9f109fd45.html 
  
Bradford Era: National Fuel adjusts gas supply charges in Pennsylvania 
http://www.bradfordera.com/news/local/national-fuel-adjusts-gas-supply-charges-in-
pennsylvania/article 0f6860b6-9f45-5b42-88e8-b39a4e7e3566.html 
  
WICU-TV: National Fuel Lowering Gas Supply Charges by Half of a Percent 
https://www.erienewsnow.com/story/42076657/national-fuel-lowering-gas-supply-charges-by-half-of-
a-percent 
  
Indiana Gazette: Natural gas surge affects hundreds 
https://www.indianagazette.com/news/natural-gas-surge-affects-hundreds/article 8563c6b0-8af1-
11ea-9dce-c7bd85be4c08.html 
  
WJET-TV: National Fuel adjusts Pennsylvania gas supply charges 
https://www.yourerie.com/news/local-news/national-fuel-adjusts-pennsylvania-gas-supply-charges/ 
 
Kane Republican: National Fuel adjusts Pennsylvania gas supply charges (pg 3) 
https://kanerepublican.com/sites/default/files/KR-05-01-2020.pdf 
 



StateImpact: Report: Chesapeake Energy plans to file for bankruptcy 
https://stateimpact.npr.org/pennsylvania/2020/04/30/chesapeake-energy-plans-to-file-for-bankruptcy-
reuters-reports/ 
 
Reuters: Exclusive: Chesapeake Energy preparing bankruptcy filing 
https://www.reuters.com/article/us-chesapeake-enrgy-bankruptcy-exclusive/exclusive-chesapeake-
energy-preparing-bankruptcy-filing-idUSKBN22B31M 
 
Observer-Reporter: Industry lobbyist talks energy sector for local Chamber 
https://observer-reporter.com/news/localnews/industry-lobbyist-talks-energy-sector-for-local-
chamber/article 16f96b9c-8adf-11ea-a822-1795fcc51831.html  
 
Pittsburgh Business Times: Equitrans delays quarterly earnings filing due to coronavirus  
https://www.bizjournals.com/pittsburgh/news/2020/04/30/equitrans-delays-quarterly-earnings-
filing.html 
 
Pittsburgh Business Times: How EQT's annual meeting differed from last year: In just about every way 
https://www.bizjournals.com/pittsburgh/news/2020/05/01/how-eqts-annual-meeting-differed-from-
last-year.html 
 
Post-Gazette: Natural gas, manufacturing industries are an important asset 
https://www.post-gazette.com/opinion/2020/05/01/Natural-gas-manufacturing-industries-are-an-
important-asset/stories/202004290100  
 
Tribune-Review: Exxon profits drop as most of world stays home, forgoes fuel 
https://triblive.com/business/exxon-profits-drop-as-most-of-world-stays-home-forgoes-fuel/ 
 
Allegheny Front: Decision to Build Ohio Cracker Plant on Hold Due to Pandemic 
https://www.alleghenyfront.org/decision-on-ohio-cracker-plant-on-hold-due-to-pandemic/ 
 
Waste 
 
Tribune-Review: Waste Management resuming collection of bulk items, yard waste 
https://foxchapel.triblive.com/waste-management-resuming-collection-of-bulk-items-yard-waste/ 
 
Sunbury Daily Item: Official: “An extreme amount” of garbage being put out 
https://www.dailyitem.com/news/local news/official-an-extreme-amount-of-garbage-being-put-
out/article 29300805-c3c8-54ac-a3e8-e8e4e091ec72.html 
  
Shamokin News-Item: Kulpmont Earth Day clean-up set for Saturday 
https://www.newsitem.com/news/local/kulpmont-earth-day-clean-up-set-for-
saturday/article 87c91ee6-f2ac-5b4e-b325-00a3d18416a5.html 
 
Water 
 
Times Leader:  West Pittston obtains discounts for flood insurance holders 
https://www.timesleader.com/news/781998/west-pittston-obtains-discounts-for-flood-insurance-
holders 



 
Corry Journal: City releases spring hydrant flushing schedule 
http://www.thecorryjournal.com/news/article e9c03608-8b04-11ea-b4de-67c870fb9fd6.html 
 
Philadelphia Inquirer: Pennsylvania American Water grows by acquiring another public plant in 
Montgomery County 
https://www.inquirer.com/news/american-water-acquisition-upper-pottsgrove-pa-20200430.html 
 
Pennlive: Thursday storms cause minor flooding in parts of central Pa. 
https://www.pennlive.com/weather/2020/05/thursday-storms-cause-minor-flooding-in-parts-of-
central-pa.html 
 
Pennlive: More than 3 inches of rain fell in central Pa., flood warning issued for several central Pa. creeks 
https://www.pennlive.com/news/2020/04/more-than-3-inches-of-rain-fell-in-central-pa-flood-warning-
issued-for-several-central-pa-creeks.html 
 
York Dispatch: A victory for clean water 
https://www.yorkdispatch.com/get-
access/?return=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.yorkdispatch.com%2Fstory%2Fopinion%2Feditorials%2F2020%2
F05%2F01%2Feditorial-victory-clean-water-and-beer%2F3056478001%2F 
 
WITF: Report finds poultry farming sends more pollution to Chesapeake Bay than previously thought 
https://stateimpact.npr.org/pennsylvania/2020/05/01/report-finds-poultry-farming-sends-more-
pollution-to-chesapeake-bay-than-previously-thought/ 
 
WTAE: Barge clips bridge in Duquesne 
https://www.wtae.com/article/barge-clips-bridge-in-duquesne/32340794 
 
KDKA: Coronavirus In Pennsylvania: Reopening Businesses Face Risk Of Legionnaires’ Disease 
https://pittsburgh.cbslocal.com/2020/04/30/legionnaires-disease-amid-the-coroanvirus-pandemic/  
 
KDKA: Tugboat Strikes Bridge In McKeesport 
https://pittsburgh.cbslocal.com/2020/05/01/tugboat-runs-into-bridge/ 
 
NorthcentralPA.com: Flooding advisory, watch warning: What’s the difference? 
https://www.northcentralpa.com/news/weather-alerts/flooding-advisory-watch-warning-whats-the-
difference/article 2766739a-8b1a-11ea-8129-abc9ce0da1e6.html 
  
NorthcentralPA.com: National Weather Service: Flood watch upgraded to warning 
https://www.northcentralpa.com/news/national-weather-service-flood-watch-upgraded-to-
warning/article e86c3368-8b15-11ea-89c3-375f96382736.html 
  
Sunbury Daily Item: UPDATE: Hamilton Underpass reopens after flooding 
https://www.dailyitem.com/news/update-hamilton-underpass-reopens/article 5aa3ccf4-8ba5-11ea-
a364-67075656f06f.html 
  
Sunbury Daily Item: Work on CSVT project to resume Monday; river bridge work to begin May 11 



https://www.dailyitem.com/news/work-on-csvt-project-to-resume-monday-bridge-work-to-begin-may-
11/article 2c15997a-8bba-11ea-9e3b-bbd1f3c7d90f.html 
  
Sunbury Daily Item: Water company files request to adjust service rates 
https://www.dailyitem.com/news/local news/water-company-files-request-to-adjust-service-
rates/article 3888bbc4-d62b-5612-bb3b-9c00fcb61502.html 
 
Miscellaneous 
 
PublicSource: As Pittsburgh developers restart projects, future worries loom 
https://www.publicsource.org/as-pittsburgh-developers-restart-projects-future-worries-loom/  
 
Pittsburgh Business Times: Back to Work 
https://www.bizjournals.com/pittsburgh/news/2020/04/30/getting-back-on-track-construction-firms-
try-to.html 
 
Post-Gazette: Here's the buzz on the winners of the Carnegie science fair 
https://www.post-gazette.com/news/science/2020/05/01/Pittsburgh-Regional-science-fair-engineering-
Carnegie-center-high-school-winners/stories/202004300112 
 
Post-Gazette: Armed with face masks and sanitizers, workers prepare to return to high-profile job sites 
https://www.post-gazette.com/business/development/2020/05/01/COVID-19-Pittsburgh-Bakery-
Square-produce-terminal-Strip-East-Liberty-Shadyside/stories/202005010078 
 
The Almanac: Peters Township pursues eminent domain for connector road 
https://thealmanac.net/news/peters-township-pursues-eminent-domain-for-connector-
road/article 8d465bf8-8b15-11ea-8589-9f73a7432505.html  
 
Allegheny Front: Gov. Wolf and Ag Secretary Talk Food Supply, Meat Processing Plants 
https://www.alleghenyfront.org/gov-wolf-and-ag-secretary-talk-food-supply-meat-processing-plants/ 
 
KDKA Radio: Construction Projects Resume In PA On May 1 
https://kdkaradio.radio.com/articles/construction-projects-resume-in-pa-on-may-1 
 
New York Times: Emissions Declines Will Set Records This Year. But It’s Not Good News. 
https://www.nytimes.com/2020/04/30/climate/global-emissions-
decline.html?referringSource=articleShare  


